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Formal submission to the Standing Committee on Procedure for the inquiry into the 

maintenance of the standing and sessional orders. 
 

Raising the Standard 
 
On August 7th, the committee’s report, Raising the Standard, responding to 
recommendations from Kate Jenkins’ Set the Standard report was tabled in the House of 
Representatives. 
 
Three days later, the Parliamentary Workplace Support Service (Consequential 
Amendments and Transitional Provisions) Bill 2023 was introduced in the House, giving 
effect to Set the Standard recommendations relating to MOPS staff and establishing the 
Parliamentary Workplace Support Service Advisory Board and the Parliamentary 
Workplace Support Service Consultative Committee. 
 
That legislation passed through all stages in both Houses of Parliament on September 
14th. 
 
By contrast, no action has been taken on the recommendations of the Procedure 
Committee to address Set the Standard’s recommendations to improve safety and respect 
in parliamentary chambers and eliminate sexist, exclusionary and discriminatory language. 
That action was highlighted by the member for North Sydney on September 7th when she 
says she was left feeling unsafe on the floor of parliament after an unnamed Coalition 
male had been “hostile”, “aggressive” and “confronting” towards her. 
 
The Speaker acknowledged parliamentarians’ behaviour had fallen short of expected 
standards. 
 
It is clearly time to act on the Procedure Committee’s six recommendations responding to 
Set the Standard, especially: 

• amending Standing Order 89 to rule out “sexist, racist, homophobic and otherwise 
exclusionary or discriminatory” language.  

• amending Standing Order 94(a) to extend the Speaker’s powers to direct a Member 
to leave the Chamber 
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